
 

 

 

 

 

 

25th February 2021 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

As you have probably heard, the government have decided that ALL primary school children will be 

returning to school from Monday March 8th 2021. 

We are very pleased to be welcoming back all our children and are looking forward to working with them 

and yourselves again. The past twelve months have been a roller coaster of emotions for the children, 

yourselves, your family and our staff. We are very keen to try to get back to some normality and are 

planning, so that your children can enjoy school and recover their lost education. 

ALL children will be in school with staggered start and finish times. Robust risk assessments will be in place 

to ensure their safety. (These can be viewed on our web site) We ask that all children wear uniform. If your 

child is entitled to free school meals these will be provided. He / She can pick from a hot or cold lunch. All 

children will be able to choose a hot lunch if they want one. We ask that you send the payment in, in an 

envelope, with your child, at the start of the week. The lunchtime rota will be on a three-week cycle. (Like in 

the Autumn term.) Your child may have to have a hot lunch box, in their classroom, one week in three. This 

is to ensure that bubbles do not mix and therefore, any need to isolate groups will be kept to a minimum. 

Reception and Nursery children will be given the choice of hot lunch boxes or sandwiches.  

The school lunchtime menu is on a three-week cycle. This is published on our web site. Reception and 

Nursery children will be asked to select their meals for the week in advance. These menus will be 

distributed via the class teacher. 

Breakfast Club will start from Monday 8th March, at 8.00 am. This is to support children of key workers. 

Please ring the school and book a place if you want your child to attend 

PE is even more important as our children will probably have been kept indoors, not least because of the 

terrible weather lately. PE will be on normal days. Please send your child to school in their PE kit on this 

day. Track suit bottoms can be worn or when the weather improves shorts. Whenever possible PE will be 

outside. 

We are designing a recovery curriculum which will help your child to get back the learning they have 

missed but will also focus on supporting their emotional wellbeing. As soon as we are able we will be 

reintroducing the ‘walks’ and other outdoor activities. Wellesbourne has registered to be a ‘Nature Friendly 

School’ and our curriculum will be developing these aspects of learning. 

Please can we ask that you continue to consider the safety of all our children, families and staff. Face 

coverings must be worn on our grounds and in our school building. A distance of 2m should be maintained 

wherever possible. We will continue to ensure the children wash their hands and follow government 

guidelines to keep them safe. Please do not visit the school unless it is vitally important. If you need to 

speak to a member of staff, please telephone. If a face to face appointment is necessary, this can be made 

at that time. Please don’t consider our staff rude if they ask that you follow this procedure. It is to keep us 

all safe and prevent any need for further school closures. 

Thank you for all your support in these difficult times. 

Stay Safe – we’ll see you all soon. 

M Mallon 

WELLESBOURNE 

Primary and Nursery 

SCHOOL 

Headteacher: Ms M Mallon 

 

Living to Learn, Learning to Live 

Abbotsford Road 

Norris Green 

Liverpool 11 

Tel: 0151 226 9765 

Fax: 0151 226 3144 



 

 

Beginning and End of Day 

 

Year Group Doors 
Open 

Day 
Ends 

Pick your child up at 

Key Stage 2 (Year 3 and Year 
6) 

8.40 am 3.00 pm The door were they have been dropped 
off. 

Key Stage 2 (Year 4 and Year 
5) 

8.40 am 3.00 pm The door in the Quiet Area. (By the 
picnic benches alongside the KS2 
playground) 

Key Stage 1 (Year 1 and Year 
2) 

8.45 am 2.55 pm Usual gate for drop off and pick up. 

Reception 8.50 am 2.55 pm Usual door for drop off and pick up. 
Nursery Normal times and normal door 

 

To avoid a bottleneck on the KS2 grounds gate the gate by the Centre has been opened. Please 

use all gates and remember the 2m rule. 

Lunchtime Rota 

Year Group Week 1  
(8.03.21, 12.04.21, 
3.05.21, 24.05.21, 
28.06.21, 19.07.21) 

Week 2 
(15.03.21, 19.04.21, 
10.05.21, 14.06.21, 
6.07.21) 

Week 3 
(22.03.21, 26.04.21, 
17.05.21, 21.06.21, 
12.07.21) 

Year 1 Lunch in Hall Hot boxes in 
classroom 

Lunch in Hall 

Year 2 Lunch in Hall Hot boxes in 
classroom 

Lunch in Hall 

Year 3 Lunch in Hall Lunch in Hall Hot boxes in 
classroom 

Year 4 Lunch in Hall Lunch in Hall Hot boxes in 
classroom 

Year 5 Hot boxes in 
classroom 

Lunch in Hall Lunch in Hall 

Year 6 Hot boxes in 
classroom 

Lunch in Hall Lunch in Hall 

Reception / Nursery Can choose a hot lunch, in hot boxes, any and every week. 
 

 

 

PE Timetable 
 
 

Monday Year 3 Y6KJ 

Tuesday Year 1 Y6HB 

Wednesday Year 2 Y5RB 

Thursday Year 4 Y5JPB 
 

 


